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Happy New Year! May God grant you peace, happiness and good health in this new year. 

After joining the BHJS family for a few months, I am pleased to have different opportunities to get in 

touch with the students. I found that they are sincere and well-mannered. Not only do they strive for 

academic excellence, many of them are also talented in music, sports, drama, debate etc. They have been 

actively engaged themselves in various competitions and attained commendable results. 

Inspired by our servant leader, Bishop Hall, the founder of BHJS, Jubileans are committed to community 

services. I am greatly impressed by students’ dedication to serve others. For example, all Form 3 students 

are engaged in a year-long service learning programme with Mary Rose school. Our school also collaborates 

with the Amity Foundation to provide electricity to two Cambodian primary schools. It was a touching 

moment for teachers and students from the two places to connect and exchange with one another in a 

recent zoom meeting. 

The COVID-pandemic has upended our lives for almost three years and we have been facing many 

challenges arising from the pandemic. However, we are grateful to God that there are blessings and grace 

in this trying time. We were pleased to be able to resume whole-day school in mid-November as there 

was a special relaxation of vaccinations requirement in Hong Kong schools. However, from 1 February 

onwards, we need to have 90% of students having three doses of vaccination in order to continue with 

the whole-day school arrangement. Therefore, I must appeal to parents to arrange your children to 

receive the third dose if they haven’t had it yet, so that students could continue to attend the whole-day 

school, to have more time to connect with their peers and engage in various after-school activities from 

February onwards. 

In this Newsletter, we are pleased to share some highlights of the important school events that took 

place in the First Term to you. We hope you can get a sense of the talent, passion and commitment from 

our school. 

 

 

Vicky Law 

Principal

Principal’s Message
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On 7th September, the 
2022-2023 Student Union 
election was successfully 
held. Congratulations to 
Voyager for the election 
win and for becoming the 
new SU cabinet!

SU Election

7/9 SU Election

20/9 Inauguration

28/9 House Meeting 

29/9 Teacher-Student 
Basketball Competition 

9
September
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Inauguration
On 20th September, the 
a n n u a l  i n a u g u r a t i o n 
ceremony was held, in which 
the new student leaders were 
inaugurated after vowing 
to work hard and serve all 
Jubileans.

On 28th September, the four 
houses of BHJS (red, green, 
blue and white) gathered all 
the students of their house 
to attend the annual house 
meeting. The students left 
the meeting with words of 
encouragement from their 
house captains and teacher 
advisors.

House Meeting
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Teacher-Student 
Basketbal l  Competit ion
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On 7th October, our Chinese 
Drama Team showcased an 
original script written and 
performed by themselves(“Six 
Minus One Equals Zero”). It was 
part of the celebration for the 
60th anniversary of our school.

From 19th-20th October, the 
school  arranged  d i f ferent 
adventure-based activities for 
students to learn outside the 
classroom.  After all the activities 
and competitions, trust and 
confidence were built among 
students. Both teachers and 
students had lots of fun!

October

Chinese Drama 
Performance

Student
 Activity Days

10
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On the 19th November, the annual 
Speech Day was held successfully. It 
was the most awaited yet emotional 
event for all the graduates of Class 
2022.As the graduate’s time in BHJS 
ends, we wish them all a prosperous 
future!

On the 24th November, the 
school held the third student 
activity day. The school arranged 
different sports games and the 
teachers-students busking. Both 
students and teachers have 
shown great sportsmanship and 
talented voices.

November

Speech Day

Student 
Activity Days

11

From 21st-30th November, the 
guidance committee collaborated 
with SU Voyager to organise a 
series of guidance activities, like 
the inter-class paper airplane 
competition and the teacher-
student busking.

Guidance Week
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On the 11th of December, BHJS held the 

annual information day and open day. 

Students and school staff of all sectors 

warmly welcomed the primary student 

and parent guests. Our guests knew more 

about BHJS after our tour exploring the 

campus.

Throughout December, BHJS’ Christian 

Union organized a series of activities and 

talks, aiming to spread Christianity to our 

students. Over the course of December, 

students knew more about the love and 

teachings of God.

On the evening of the 21st of December, 

BHJS collaborated with LSC to perform a 

stunning 3 hour Christmas concert. BHJS’ 

Hellen Wong Hall received a full house 

audience that evening.

P6 Information Day

Gospel Month 

Christmas Concert

December
12



Students    

Chan Sze Yan Cissie, Chan Wing Sum, 
Chau Yi Kuen Julie , Choi On Yu Jade, 
Chui Yan Yan Fiona, Ko Tsz To Boris, 

Lee Cheuk Ling Ella, Lin Ka Wang Jacky, 
Mehmoood Abeel Pardinas Abeel, 

Ng Chun Yu Nathan, Suen Simeon Wan To, 
Tam Tsz Huen, Wong Hoi Lam

Editorial Board 
TICs

Ms. Leung Nim Yan, Ms. Chan Ka Yin, 
Ms. Gyokery Lisa Marie, Ms. Karen Law, 
Ms. Fung Sin Yan Stephanie, Mr. Li Wen Bin, 
Ms. Yang Yuen Yuk, Ms. Fong Ka Lam Karen, 
Ms. Yang Yuen Yuk, Mr. Chan Po Nam Edi-
son, Mr. Li Yip Hei

Thank you for reading! 


